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7 November 2023 
 
Dear Riders,  
Dear Managers, 
 
We are pleased to announce the start of the enrolments to FIM Women's Circuit Racing 
World Championship  - WorldWCR 2024.  
 
Please find below Permanent Teams enrolment procedures for:  

 
WorldWCR MOTUL FIM Superbike World 
Championship 2024 calendar.

Championship.
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Permanent Riders’/Teams’ enrolment procedures are as follows:  
 
A. PRE-APPLICATION 
 

i. Please fill in attached “Pre-Application Form” and send it in electronic format using the 
function “SUBMIT BY EMAIL”.  
 
➢ All the fields of the form with * are compulsory.  

 
All the information of the pre-app should be accurate as it will be used to draw 
team/riders’ agreement 2024. 
(You will need an Adobe Acrobat Reader DC to complete correctly the pre-app. 
https://www.adobe.com/acrobat/pdf-reader.html); 
 

➢ The form should be submitted only by email (no handwritten forms, images or 
scanned copies will be accepted and therefore processed). 

 
ii. Being the very first year of the FIM Women's Circuit Racing World Championship, there 

is no specific deadline for submitting the pre-applications 
 
DWO reserves the rights to close the enrolments the moment the maximum number 
of permanent riders has been reached. 

 
iii. Please be aware that submitting the Pre-Application Form does not guarantee your 

team or riders enrolment to FIM Women's Circuit Racing World Championship 2024, as 
long as the steps indicated hereinafter are finalized.  

 
B. ACCEPTANCE OF PRE-APPLICATION  
 

i. Having received your permanent pre-application, Dorna WSBK Organization Srl 
(“DWO”) will inform you via email if your application has been accepted in order to 
follow up with the enrolment process or if your application is on a standby until further 
notice.  
If no communication is provided this shall mean that your application has not been 
successful. 
 

ii. Please be aware that the acceptance of Pre-Application Form does not guarantee 
your team or riders enrolment to the FIM Women's Circuit Racing World 
Championship  - WorldWCR 2024, as long as the steps indicated hereinafter are 
finalized. 

 
 
 
 
 
 

https://www.adobe.com/acrobat/pdf-reader.html
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C. DEPOSIT 
 
Once your application has been accepted, each team/rider will be requested to provide 
guarantees to its commitment to participate in the championship for which it has applied. 
To this purpose the team shall have to:  
 

i. Perform the payment of a deposit: €10.000, 00** per rider (within 7 days from the 
day of acceptance confirmation) 

 
** The deposit shall be retained by DWO as a guarantee for compliance by the 
team/rider with any payment obligations arising from its participation in the 
relevant 2024 Championship. The corresponding amount shall be deducted from 
the last payments due by the team/rider to DWO in connection to its participation 
in the relevant 2024 Championship. 
 

ii. Provide written acceptance to the terms and conditions applying to the deposit. 
Said terms and conditions shall be provided by DWO and shall clearly state that: 

 
a. NO REFUND of the deposit will be possible, in case of a team or riders 

withdrawal.  
 

b. No compensation of the deposit shall be allowed with payments other than the 
payments due by the team to DWO, as indicated by the latter, at its exclusive 
discretion; 

 
iii. Only after the deposit has been received and the corresponding terms and 

conditions accepted in writing, the commitment of the team to participate to the 
FIM Women's Circuit Racing World Championship  2024 shall be intended confirmed 
& the team/riders will be added to the Provisional Permanent Entry list 2024. 

 
D. PARTICIPATION CONTRACT 
 
Permanent Team/Riders Agreements will be sent thereafter to the teams/riders for 
signature by all parties involved and shall have to be entered in according to timing 
provided by DWO (in any case no later than the first test/race of the season) in order to 
fully complete the enrolment of the team/riders.  
 
Please feel free to contact Olga Yarets (olga.yarets@worldsbk.com) if you need more 
information or need assistance in filling in your team/rider pre-application form.  
     
Looking forward to hearing from you all very soon. 
Thank you. 
 
Regards, 
Gregorio Lavilla  
Executive Director WorldSBK, Dorna Group 

mailto:olga.yarets@worldsbk.com

